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RHODES AVENUE
PRIMARY SCHOOL




Year: Nursery        

Summer Term 2023                                               Curriculum Newsletter
Dear Parents/Carers, Welcome to the Summer term Nursery newsletter.  We hope you had a restful break! 
This first half term our topic is ‘Little Creatures’ – How do we care for living things and the natural world? & How do we stay healthy? It will be based on Life cycles and the story of ‘The Hungry Caterpillar.’ By Eric Carl. The children will be learning about different life cycles but in particular the ‘Life Cycle of a Butterfly’ with the arrival of live caterpillars, observing how they grow, develop and change into butterflies. The children will be observing the different stages of the life cycle and doing observational drawings, making different models, and writing about the things they are seeing. We are learning the days of the week and counting to 5 and making sets of numbers using The Hungry Caterpillar book. We will also be talking about healthy and unhealthy food choices and brushing our teeth. 
Next half term our topic is ‘Growing up’ – What can we do now? What happens next? 

We will be reading the traditional tale of ‘Jack and the Bean stalk.’ The children will have lots of opportunities to act out the story in the classroom and in the forest. They will be growing seeds or beans and learning about how to look after the plants.
These activities will help us to discuss with the children about how they are growing too and changing as they prepare to move onto their new reception classes in September.
Daily Phonics

We will be continuing with the Ruth Miskin phonics program. We are practicing the sounds daily and blending and introducing when the children are ready. Please do stick the sounds in their books and practice the sounds we send home.
Sports day practice
We are very lucky to have some sports day practice this term with Chelsea, our PE lead in school. This is on a Monday apart from the bank holidays where it will be a different day, TBA. Please ensure the children are wearing trainers on these days.
Home Learning
Please continue to spend time sharing your child’s ‘tapestry’ pictures with them. Ask them to choose a favourite picture and ask them to talk about what they were doing. 
- If your child is interested in learning to write their names, could you please show them a capital letter for the first letter only and lower case for the other ones. We will be doing some name recognition activities and getting the children to make marks on paper and whiteboards to represent the letters of their names to help with this too.

Other Important Information
Summer clothing
Even though the weather is getting much nicer, please ensure your child has layers of clothes to keep them warm through the chillier days, such as a hoodie, jumper, or jacket. We are inside and outside during the day and the temperature can drop throughout their time with us. 

Sunny weather

Please provide them with a labelled sun hat that can stay in the nursery and apply any sun cream at home before nursery starts. However, if you want your child to be topped up with sun cream during the day, please provide a roll-on sun cream which they must be able to apply themselves. For health and safety reasons, children are not allowed to wear open toed sandals or crocs without straps.
Bringing ‘home’ toys into nursery!

Could parents/carers please discourage the children from bringing their own toys from home into the nursery as these can cause many problems. Often children are unwilling to share their own toys and if they get lost or broken, we will not be able to replace them. We have many lovely nursery toys that the children can play with together.

Special Events
We have lots of events happening in the Summer term…... 

School closed Thursday 27th April & Tuesday 2nd May
Class photos Thursday 25th May (PT Children welcome to join – TBA)
Half term Monday 29th May
Inset day Monday 5th June
Sports day Thursday 15th June
New Nursery/New Reception Evening Monday 3rd July
School trip Tuesday 11th July. 
Parents evening/open classroom Thursday 13th July
Last day of term Friday 21st July 
More information will follow about each of these events nearer the time.

If you have any questions or queries, please do remember we are always here to help.  Please speak to a member of the team to arrange a mutually convenient time.
We are looking forward to another productive and busy half term. Thank you for your continued support.
Kind Regards, The Nursery team
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